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UPCOMING PROGRAMS
All meetings at Noon Tuesday.

FEB 12: Dr. Rajjoub, Cardiologist at 
LMH, intro Rob Montagnese

FEB 19: Mark Stanifer with Dare2Live 
Coaching – speaking on Active 

Listening, intro Jerry Besanceney

FEB 26: C. Weldon Mathews - Role 
Ham Radio plays in an emergency, 

intro John Carlson

Newark Rotary Committees 2018-2019

•FRANK L BEGGS: 1927-28   •ROBERT C. BATTAT: 1970-71   •DONN E. ALSPACH: 1988-89
•DARREL JONES: 1957-58   •THEODORE D. GRILEY: 1976-77  •ROBERT H. MCGAUGHY: 2003-2004

DISTRICT GOVERNORS FROM NEWARK ROTARY

DIRECTOR, ROTARY INTERNATIONAL
THEODORE D. GRILEY: 1990-1992

TRUSTEE, ROTARY INTERNATIONAL FOUNDATION
THEODORE D. GRILEY: 2001-2005

Jack Stickle
Barb Quackenbush
Tom Slater
Ray Barber
Chuck Moore
Michelle Brandenburg

Barb Quackenbush

Mike Massaro  
Vacant
Sharon Phelps
Dave Shull
Cheryl Snyder
Vacant

Rick Platt
Eric Ricketts
Jerry Krebs
Cheri Hottinger
Dennis Hesselgesser
Tom Slater
John Carson
Pat Je�ries
Shannon Walker
Steve Ehret
Glenn Abel
Vacant

Eriech Horvath
Larry Palur
Beth Gra�
Trevor Thomas
Doug Ute
Jennifer Utrevis
John Paul Munhall
Brendan Underwood
Stacy Geller

Angie Ryan
Pat Je�ries
Barry Riley
Penny Sitler
Je� James
Marcia Downes
Leigh Ann Miller
Lori Hubble

Jeremy Fleming
Talya Greathouse
Jerry Besanceney
Jim Cooper
Deb Tegtmeyer

President 
President-Elect
Secretary 
Treasurer 
Immediate Past President
Administrative Assistant

District/International Service

  Rotary International Foundation
  Grants  
  World Service
  Polio Plus 
  Newark Rotary Foundation
  Fundraising
 
Club Service
  Fellowship/Logistics

  Club Programs
  Chaplains 
  Music  
  Audio Visual
  Sergeant-at-Arms 
  Communications PR/Rotogram
  Historian 

  Social 

New Generations 
  Scholarship Search 
  Youth Exchange
  Junior Ethics
  Student Visits
  Read with Me
  Free Enterprise Academy

  Interact 

Vocational Awareness
  Membership
  Orientation

  Mentorship

  Engagement
  Career Xpress

Community Service
  Special Needs
  Rotary Awards

  Rotary Volunteers

ALWAYS IN OUR MEMORY 2015-16 PRESIDENT ERIN KENNEDY (1960-2015)
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THIS WEEK’S MEETING
Licking County Recycling with Verdie Abel

Verdie is the Education Coordinator at the Licking County Recycling Department 
where he coordinates and presents recycling programs and activities for residents, 

schools, and civic groups throughout Licking County. He has been involved in 
environmental education and conservation for more than 35 years at all levels of 
government as well as private conservation organizations. As a strong believer in 
life‐long learning and honest critical thinking, Verdie loves to study and talk about 
conservation, agriculture, American and World history, STEM education, and just 

about anything else. Verdie holds a BS in Wildlife Mgt. from The Ohio State 
University, an MS in Biology from E. Kentucky University, and is a 2008 Fellow of the 

Association of Fish and Wildlife Agencies’ National Conservation Leadership 
Institute. Outside of work he volunteers for the Licking County 4‐H program and 

loves to spend time reading, gardening, bee keeping, target shooting, �shing, raising 
heritage livestock, historical re‐enacting, and just about anything outdoors. His 

personal goals are to simply get people outside more o�en and get them to 
seriously think about how their decisions and actions impact the environment, 

society, and the people around them.



President Jack Stickle rang the bell. Tom Slater & Peter Larson started us singing 
R-O-T-A-R-Y. Mike Massaro led us in the invocation and Pledge of Allegiance. Tom Slater & 
Peter Larson then led the group singing “The Birthday Song” for all Rotarians with a January 
birthday. Tom & Peter created a wonderful song in honor of our speaker, Dan DeLawder, titled 
“Dan Is Our Program Today” sung to the tune of Vive Le Rotary. 

Guests: President-Elect Barb Quackenbush introduced guests Brooke Gullins, guest of Jennifer 
Roberts; Alex Trujillo, guest of Carol Thress; Nickie Caron, guest of Greg Carr; Doris Carlson, 
guest of John Carlson; Kitty Hindman, guest of Hugh Hindman; Heather Stasel, guest of 
Shannon Walker; Mayor Je� Hall, David Rhodes, Aaron Domini, John Scott, Brian Morehead, 
Mark Mauter and Steve Baum, guests of Dan DeLawder. We had two visiting Rotarians: Mark 
Schilling of the Pataskala Club and Harry Sherrod from the Knoxville (TN) Downtown Rotary 
Club. 

Student Guests: Claire Duncan and Nick Havil from Granville High School along with Hannah 
Horsington and Scott Hartman from Lakewood High School. They shared their Rotary re�ections.

Sergeant-At-Arms: Pat Je�ries �ned Tom Slater & Peter Larson, for the outstanding song for 
Dan DeLawder; Russ Gri�in, for the article in the paper for his new business - Pat Je�ries 
made a few “�oral” jokes as well; Marcia Downs & Janice LaRosa, for Cocktails by the Fire 6:30 
pm at The Works - Pat will be the MC for this wonderful event; Steve Layman, for his birthday 
along with all Rotarians who did not have their pin or badge on; Gary Baker, for having the 
same name of the Columbus Public Schools Board President; Matt Miller, for taking over at PNB 
as President of the Bank while Dave Troutman is moving to Chairman of the Board - Pat also 
�ned the employees of Park National Bank. Dan asked Pat to have Matt pay his �ne. 

Ra�e: Ed Bohren
Last week reporter Barb Quackenbush.

Announcements:

PROGRAM

Past President Chuck Moore announced it was election day and asked we cast our vote for 
the incoming board member who will start in July 2019. Congratulations to Jim Cooper III 
who will join the board on July 1, 2019. Thank you to Nate Adams, Dale Lewellen & Janet 
LoRaso for their willingness to serve as well. 
John Paul Munhall announced the Free Enterprise committee meeting would be a�er our 
meeting.
Deb Tegtmeyer asked Rotarians to be thinking about what type of service projects our Club 
can accomplish. Deb shared we have a goal of 24 service projects and the projects should 
incorporate one or more of the six areas of focus for Rotary Service. Deb also shared that if 
we make a suggestion, please be prepared to lead or participate in the project.

 

Steve Layman introduced Dan DeLawder and shared Dan’s successes at PNB and his elder 
statesman status. Steve shared the various studies about Downtown Newark as well as the 
successful revitalization project that was led by Newark Development Partners. 

Dan began by sharing “expectation management”, which is to work toward a common goal 
or goals combined with collaboration. He highlighted a variety of buildings in Downtown 
Newark and reiterated the beauty of Downtown Newark is key for the success of our 
community. 

Dan recognized other leaders in Jerry McClain and his vision to create a beautiful �rst 
impression as people enter downtown, Marcia Downs for The Works and Sci Dome, Sarah 
Wallace and her father Gib, with his vision for the Canal Market District as well as Sarah’s 
vision for the Boys and Girls Club in the old Maholm building and Steve Layman for creating 
apartments (Old School Apartment Living) in the former West Main school building.

Dan spoke about the Alford Building, Park 22 (across from the Alford Building), North Third 
Tower, the potential development of the Little Bear, along with the renovations/lighting of 
our courthouse. 

Dan’s philosophies of “When we commit to it, we do it” and  “You don’t get a second chance 
to make a �rst impression” emanated throughout his presentation. He shared a colorful 
picture that captured the city of Newark and the courthouse and highlighted Foundation 
Park as well as a vintage picture of North Park Place. He talked about the newer businesses 
downtown (Nework, 31 West, Denison University, Moe’s BBQ and the Crystal Ballroom) which 
help us stand tall when people come from out of town. All new business, restaurants, and 
apartment living are a wonderful addition to our area. 

Dan highlighted the three pillars of our community - The Works, (50,000 visitors) Midland 
Theatre, and the Licking County Library. Dan spoke of the leadership of Fred Ernest and the 
Newark Development Partners along with the renovations to White Field with the support of 
the Evans Foundation with regard to the new monument which was dedicated in the fall. We 
have a new Fire Station 1 and new Newark Police Station. We are creating an environment 
that didn’t exist ten years ago along with the key to success being collaboration and clear 
vision. 

Thought of the week:
“Alone we can do so little, together we can do so much.”

Assistant Governor David Uhl recognized 125 club members. AG Uhl shared Rotarians can give 
by writing a check or online. AG Uhl also shared by using the online deduction of $88 per 
month , it is a great way to become a Paul Harris Fellow.  President Jack gave members Eriech 
Horvath, Mike Massaro, Luke Messinger, Tom Mullady, Rick Platt, Erin Prescott, Barb 
Quackenbush, Rene Reinhard, Angie Ryan and Jack Stickle pins for becoming 125 club 
members. AG Uhl encouraged everyone to attend the district conference at Polaris as it is a 
great time for fellowship. Registration will be soon. 


